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THE HON JOSH FRYDENBERG MP
TREASURER
DEPUTY LEADER OF THE LIBERAL PARTY

THE HON DAN TEHAN MP
MINISTER FOR EDUCATION

Ref: MC18-006599

Mr Andrew Barr

Chief Minister and Treasurer of the Australian Capital Territory
GPO Box 1020

CANBERRA ACT 2601

Dear Trgasurer

Thank you for your letter through the Board of Treasurers.

We welcome your ongoing commitment to progressing the new school funding arrangements and
recognise the important contributions from States and Territories.

We appreciate that you are anxious to get clarity about the Australian Government’s position on the
measurement of annual funding contributions,

All states and territories have proposed alternative transition pathways that are below the legislated
default pathway for government schools and, in some cases, for non-government schools. Proposals
include counting additional expenditure towards the annual contribution amount such as capital or
capital depreciation, preschool and early learning expenditure, applying lower indexation rates than
the legislated rates, transitioning over a longer period of time or applying lower annual shares for
the non-government.

The Australian Government remains committed to take a nationally consistent approach to bilateral

agreements and one that offers flexibility in setting shares.
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The Australian Government does not support counting expenditure towards the annual contribution
amount that risks significantly inflating contributions without a genuine increase in recurrent
investment. This includes capital expenditure, depreciation, preschool and early learning.

However, the Australian Government is willing to consider proposals that include recurrent types of
funding e.g. regulatory functions and reform measures, as long as these are reflected in the 2017
starting share.

We encourage your Education Ministers to continue to engage with the Minister for Education to
progress these negotiations as part of the Council of Australian Governments Education Council’s
work on a new national school reform agreement.

The Australian Government looks forward to continuing to work with you.

Yours sincerely

JOSH FRYDENBERG NTEHAN
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THE HON JOSH FRYDENBERG MP
TREASURER
DEPUTY LEADER OF THE LIBERAL PARTY

THE HON DAN TEHAN MP
MINISTER FOR EDUCATION

Ref: MC18-006599

The Hon. Dominic Perrottet MP
Treasurer,Minister for Industrial Relations
Member for Hawkesbury

Parliament House

Macquarie Street

SYDNEY 2000

Dear TrM

Thank you for your letter through the Board of Treasurers.

We welcome your ongoing commitment to progressing the new school funding arrangements and
recognise the important contributions from States and Territories.

We appreciate that you are anxious to get clarity about the Australian Government’s position on the
measurement of annual funding contributions.

All states and territories have proposed alternative transition pathways that are below the legislated
default pathway for government schools and, in some cases, for non-government schools. Proposals
include counting additional expenditure towards the annual contribution amount such as capital or
capital depreciation, preschool and early learning expenditure, applying lower indexation rates than
the legislated rates, transitioning over a longer period of time or applying lower annual shares for
the non-government.

Parliament House Canberra ACT 2600 Australia
Telephone: 61 2 6277 7340 | Facsimile: 61 2 6273 3420


HYE
Text Box
FOI 3585 Document 2


The Australian Government does not support counting expenditure towards the annual contribution
amount that risks significantly inflating contributions without a genuine increase in recurrent
investment. This includes capital expenditure, depreciation, preschool and early learning.

However, the Australian Government is willing to consider proposals that include recurrent types of
funding e.g. regulatory functions and reform measures, as long as these are reflected in the 2017
starting share.

We encourage your Education Ministers to continue to engage with the Minister for Education to
progress these negotiations as part of the Council of Australian Governments Education Council’s
work on a new national school reform agreement.

The Australian Government looks forward to continuing to work with you.

Yours sincerely

i .

JOSH FRYDENBERG DAN TEHAN
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THE HON JOSH FRYDENBERG MP
TREASURER
DEPUTY LEADER OF THE LIBERAL PARTY

THE HON DAN TEHAN MP
MINISTER FOR EDUCATION

Ref: MC18-006599

The Hon. Nicole Manison MLA

Deputy Chief Minister and Treasurer of the Northern Territory
GPO Box 3146,

Darwin NT 0801

it
Dear Tr ul"'er

Thank you for your letter through the Board of Treasurers.

We welcome your ongoing commitment to progressing the new school funding arrangements and
recognise the important contributions from States and Territories.

We appreciate that you are anxious to get clarity about the Australian Government’s position on the
measurement of annual funding contributions.

All states and territories have proposed alternative transition pathways that are below the legislated
default pathway for government schools and, in some cases, for non-government schools. Proposals
include counting additional expenditure towards the annual contribution amount such as capital or
capital depreciation, preschool and early learning expenditure, applying lower indexation rates than
the legislated rates, transitioning over a longer period of time or applying lower annual shares for
the non-government.

The Australian Government remains committed to take a nationally consistent approach to bilateral
agreements and one that offers flexibility in setting shares.

Parliament House Canberra ACT 2600 Australia
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The Australian Government does not support counting expenditure towards the annual contribution
amount that risks significantly inflating contributions without a genuine increase in recurrent
investment. This includes capital expenditure, depreciation, preschool and early learning.

However, the Australian Government is willing to consider proposals that include recurrent types of
funding e.g. regulatory functions and reform measures, as long as these are reflected in the 2017

We encourage your Education Ministers to continue to engage with the Minister for Education to
progress these negotiations as part of the Council of Australian Governments Education Council’s
work on a new national school reform agreement.

The Australian Government looks forward to continuing to work with you.

Yours sincerely

)

JOSH FRYDENBERG HAN
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THE HON JOSH FRYDENBERG MP
TREASURER
DEPUTY LEADER OF THE LIBERAL PARTY

THE HON DAN TEHAN MP
MINISTER FOR EDUCATION

The Hon Jackie Trad MP
Treasurer of Queensland
PO Box 15009

City East

QLD 4002

Tt

Dear Trgasurer

Thank you for your letter through the Board of Treasurers.

Ref: MC18-006599

We welcome your ongoing commitment to progressing the new school funding arrangements and
recognise the important contributions from States and Territories.

We appreciate that you are anxious to get clarity about the Australian Government’s position on the

measurement of annual funding contributions.

All states and territories have proposed alternative transition pathways that are below the legislated
default pathway for government schools and, in some cases, for non-government schools. Proposals
include counting additional expenditure towards the annual contribution amount such as capital or
capital depreciation, preschool and early learning expenditure, applying lower indexation rates than
the legislated rates, transitioning over a longer period of time or applying lower annual shares for

the non-government.

Parliament House Canberra ACT 2600 Australia
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The Australian Government does not support counting expenditure towards the annual contribution
amount that risks significantly inflating contributions without a genuine increase in recurrent
investment. This includes capital expenditure, depreciation, preschool and early learning.

However, the Australian Government is willing to consider proposals that include recurrent types of
funding e.g. regulatory functions and reform measures, as long as these are reflected in the 2017
starting share.

We encourage your Education Ministers to continue to engage with the Minister for Education to
progress these negotiations as part of the Council of Australian Governments Education Council’s
work on a new national school reform agreement.

The Australian Government looks forward to continuing to work with you.

Yours sincerely

JOSH FRYDENBERG HAN
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THE HON JOSH FRYDENBERG MP
TREASURER
DEPUTY LEADER OF THE LIBERAL PARTY

THE HON DAN TEHAN MP
MINISTER FOR EDUCATION

Ref: MC18-006599

The Hon. Rob Lucas MLC
Treasurer of South Australia
GPO Box 2264

Adelaide SA 5000

Dear Tlfafu‘g'

Thank you for your letter through the Board of Treasurers.

We welcome your ongoing commitment to progressing the new school funding arrangements and
recognise the important contributions from States and Territories.

We appreciate that you are anxious to get clarity about the Australian Government’s position on the
measurement of annual funding contributions.

All states and territories have proposed alternative transition pathways that are below the legislated
default pathway for government schools and, in some cases, for non-government schools. Proposals
include counting additional expenditure towards the annual contribution amount such as capital or
capital depreciation, preschool and early learning expenditure, applying lower indexation rates than
the legislated rates, transitioning over a longer period of time or applying lower annual shares for
the non-government.

The Australian Government remains committed to take a nationally consistent approach to bilateral
agreements and one that offers flexibility in setting shares.

Parliament House Canberra ACT 2600 Australia
Telephone: 61 2 6277 7340 | Facsimile: 61 2 6273 3420
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The Australian Government does not support counting expenditure towards the annual contribution
amount that risks significantly inflating contributions without a genuine increase in recurrent
investment, This includes capital expenditure, depreciation, preschool and early learning,

However, the Australian Government is willing to consider proposals that include recurrent types of
funding e.g. regulatory functions and reform measures, as long as these are reflected in the 2017
starting share.

We encourage your Education Ministers to continue to engage with the Minister for Education to
progress these negotiations as part of the Council of Australian Governments Education Council’s
work on a new national school reform agreement.

The Australian Government looks forward to continuing to work with you.

Yours sincerely

/

JOSH FRYDENBERG HAN



THE HON JOSH FRYDENBERG MP
TREASURER
DEPUTY LEADER OF THE LIBERAL PARTY

THE HON DAN TEHAN MP
MINISTER FOR EDUCATION

The Hon Peter Gutwein

Treasurer

Minister for Local Government, Minister for State Growth
9th Floor, Executive Building

15 Murray Street

HOBART TAS 700

Dear Tré!urtf

Thank you for your letter through the Board of Treasurers.
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Ref: MC18-006599

We welcome your ongoing commitment to progressing the new school funding arrangements and
recognise the important contributions from States and Territories.

We appreciate that you are anxious to get clarity about the Australian Government’s position on the

measurement of annual funding contributions.

All states and territories have proposed alternative transition pathways that are below the legislated
default pathway for government schools and, in some cases, for non-government schools. Proposals
include counting additional expenditure towards the annual contribution amount such as capital or
capital depreciation, preschool and early learning expenditure, applying lower indexation rates than

Parliament House Canberra ACT 2600 Australia
Telephone: 61 2 6277 7340 | Facsimile: 61 2 6273 3420
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The Australian Government does not support counting expenditure towards the annual contribution
amount that risks significantly inflating contributions without a genuine increase in recurrent
investment. This includes capital expenditure, depreciation, preschool and early learning.

However, the Australian Government is willing to consider proposals that include recurrent types of
funding e.g. regulatory functions and reform measures, as long as these are reflected in the 2017

We encourage your Education Ministers to continue to engage with the Minister for Education to
progress these negotiations as part of the Council of Australian Governments Education Council’s
work on a new national school reform agreement.

The Australian Government looks forward to continuing to work with you.

Yours sincerely

JOSH FRYDENBERG W EHAN



THE HON JOSH FRYDENBERG MP
TREASURER
DEPUTY LEADER OF THE LIBERAL PARTY

THE HON DAN TEHAN MP
MINISTER FOR EDUCATION

The Hon Tim Pallas
Treasurer and Minister for Resources

Level 4, 1 Treasury Place
EAST MELBOURNE VIC 3002

W~
Dear Tr rer

Thank you for your letter through the Board of Treasurers.
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Ref: MC18-006599

We welcome your ongoing commitment to progressing the new school funding arrangements and
recognise the important contributions from States and Territories.

We appreciate that you are anxious to get clarity about the Australian Government’s position on the

measurement of annual funding contributions.

All states and territories have proposed alternative transition pathways that are below the legislated
default pathway for government schools and, in some cases, for non-government schools. Proposals
include counting additional expenditure towards the annual contribution amount such as capital or
capital depreciation, preschool and early learning expenditure, applying lower indexation rates than
the legislated rates, transitioning over a longer period of time or applying lower annual shares for

the non-government.

Parliament House Canberra ACT 2600 Australia
Telephone: 61 2 6277 7340 | Facsimile: 61 2 6273 3420
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The Australian Government does not support counting expenditure towards the annual contribution
amount that risks significantly inflating contributions without a genuine increase in recurrent
investment. This includes capital expenditure, depreciation, preschool and early learning.

However, the Australian Government is willing to consider proposals that include recurrent types of
funding e.g. regulatory functions and reform measures, as long as these are reflected in the 2017

We encourage your Education Ministers to continue to engage with the Minister for Education to
progress these negotiations as part of the Council of Australian Governments Education Council’s
work on a new national school reform agreement.

The Australian Government looks forward to continuing to work with you.

Yours sincerely
i

JOSH FRYDENBERG NTEHAN




THE HON JOSH FRYDENBERG MP
TREASURER
DEPUTY LEADER OF THE LIBERAL PARTY

THE HON DAN TEHAN MP
MINISTER FOR EDUCATION

The Hon. Ben Wyatt MLA
Treasurer of Western Australia
11th Floor Dumas House

2 Havelock Street

West Perth WA 6005

Dear Tlfag:r,er\

Thank you for your letter through the Board of Treasurers.
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Ref: MC18-006599

We welcome your ongoing commitment to progressing the new school funding arrangements and
recognise the important contributions from States and Territories.

We appreciate that you are anxious to get clarity about the Australian Government’s position on the

measurement of annual funding contributions.

All states and territories have proposed alternative transition pathways that are below the legislated
default pathway for government schools and, in some cases, for non-government schools. Proposals
include counting additional expenditure towards the annual contribution amount such as capital or
capital depreciation, preschool and early learning expenditure, applying lower indexation rates than
the legislated rates, transitioning over a longer period of time or applying lower annual shares for

the non-government.

Parliament House Canberra ACT 2600 Australia
Telephone: 61 2 6277 7340 | Facsimile: 61 2 6273 3420
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The Australian Government does not support counting expenditure towards the annual contribution
amount that risks significantly inflating contributions without a genuine increase in recurrent
investment. This includes capital expenditure, depreciation, preschool and early learning.

However, the Australian Government is willing to consider proposals that include recurrent types of
funding e.g. regulatory functions and reform measures, as long as these are reflected in the 2017
starting share.

We encourage your Education Ministers to continue to engage with the Minister for Education to
progress these negotiations as part of the Council of Australian Governments Education Council’s

work on a new national school reform agreement.

The Australian Government looks forward to continuing to work with you.

Yourg sincerely

JOSH FRYDENBERG DAN TEHAN





